
From: publicinfo@ctps.org [mailto:publicinfo@ctps.org] On Behalf Of Dave Lunger 

Sent: Saturday, July 14, 2018 9:30 AM 
To: publicinfo@ctps.org 

Subject: Comments on 2019 TIP 

 
David J. Mohler, Chair 
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization 
c/o Alexandra Kleyman, TIP Manager 
State Transportation Building 
 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 

Dear Commissioners,  

The Acton Republican Town Committee urges the MassDOT to consider modifications to its infrastructure 
plans for Kelley’s Corner. As a deeply divisive issue (it has failed recent Town Meeting votes), changes to the 
plan can and should be considered to increase consensus to improve the end result and the satisfaction 
that goes with it. 
 
The following are critical goals of the ARTC.  These objectives are shared by most Actonians: 
 

 Preserving town character, especially venerating our stately old-growth trees along Route 111, 

west of Kelley’s corner. 

 A Primarily residential Acton must maintain existing and promote new thriving and tax-paying 

businesses; certainly not discourage the business community with business-terminating takings.  

o If current business parking footprints are needed, then plan for replacement rather than 

elimination (for example, behind these businesses); and, 

o Further evaluation of the road alignment could be performed to assess if these business 

parking takings can be reduced or eliminated. 

 Supporting changes to Kelley’s to be driven and guided by trusted private sector entrepreneurism 

 Efficiency improvements of traffic flow, but not at the expense of pedestrian safety. For example, 

finding alternatives to turning lanes, such as finding alternatives to the northbound approach to 

Rt27 where there is a proposed turning lane onto Rt111. 

 

In our view, the current infrastructure plan does not address sufficiently the above critical goals. However, 

we would rather see modifications to the current plan to address them, rather than starting anew. Doing so 

will increase the support throughout our small-town community with a better end result. 

Sincerely, 
 
The Acton Republican Town Committee 
P.O. Box 2015 
Acton, MA 01720 
 
Dave Lunger, Chair (781-775-9922) 
Tom Beals, Vice Chair 
Mike Majors, Treasurer 
John R. Mahoney, Secretary 


